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Illinois Power Agency Announces Selection of Participants for the   
Self-direct Program  

  
April 20, 2023  

  
The Illinois Power Agency (“IPA” “Agency”) has announced the approval of two applications for 
the 2023-2024 inaugural program year of the Large Customer Self-direct Renewable Portfolio 
Standard Compliance Program ("Self-direct Program”). The participants are:   
 

Participant  Facility Supplying Renewable Energy Credits (RECs”)  
Goldframe LLC (Meta)  Lincoln Land Wind  

Verizon  Blooming Grove Wind Energy Center  
  
The Agency set a program size of 3 million RECs for the inaugural 2023-2024 program year. As 
discussed in the self-direct FAQ, since there are only two participants, the Agency is releasing this 
range of REC quantities in order to protect the confidentiality of REC retirement quantities. The 
expected aggregated REC quantity for the approved participants in the 2023-2024 delivery year is 
between 500,000 and 1 million RECs.  
 
Applications were reviewed and selected based on the protocol outlined in Section 6.6.3 of the 
2022 Long-Term Plan. Section 1-75(c)(1)(R) requires that the self-direct RPS compliance program 
take effect in the delivery year commencing June 1, 2023.   
 
For additional information on program size and bill credit rate analysis, visit the Self-direct 
Program webpage on the IPA website.   
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